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MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING OF THE OWOSSO ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

CITY OF OWOSSO

MAY 20, 2014 at 9:30 AM
CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS

The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairman Chris Eveleth at 9:31 a.m.

Roll call was taken by Recording Secretary Marty Stinson.
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Vice-Chairman Christopher Eveleth, Secretary Daniel Jozwiak, Board Member William Wascher and Alternate John Horvath.
MEMBERS ABSENT:   Chairperson Randy Horton, Board Member Kent Telesz and Alternate Matt Grubb.
OTHERS PRESENT:   Ms. Susan Montenegro, Assistant City Manager and Director of Community Development; Mr. Charles P. Rau, Building Official; Mr. Kurt Mills, contractor for petitioner.  
AGENDA:  It was moved by Board member wASCHER and supported by Board Member jozwiak to approve the AGENDA of the meeting of May 20, 2014.
YEAS: All.  Motion carried.

MINUTES:  IT WAS MOVED BY BOARD MEMBER JOZWIAK AND SUPPORTED BY BOARD MEMBER WASCHER TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF DECEMBER 17, 2013 AS PRESENTED.

YEAS: ALL.  MOTION CARRIED.
COMMUNICATIONS:

1. Staff memorandum 







2. ZBA minutes from December 17, 2013 





3. Variance request materials – 615 Third Street


4. Site map
5. Affidavit of notice

COMMISSIONER/PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None.

PUBLIC HEARINGS:   VARIANCE REQUEST – 615 Third Street, # 2014-01
The public hearing was opened at 9:33 am.  There were no comments and the hearing was closed at 9:34 am.

The contractor for the applicants, Mr. Kurt Mills, was in attendance.  Vice-chairman Chris Eveleth explained that the first item of business for a variance was to exam if a hardship for the property existed for this particular parcel of land.  
Mr. Mills commented that there was not room for two vehicles in the current garage on the property.  Board Member Wascher commented that this was recently purchased property and that the owners had truck(s) when they purchased the property.  The garage request created reduced setbacks and would also create more than 25% lot coverage.  He doesn’t see a hardship.  

Motion by BOARD MEMBER jOZWIAK, Supported by Board Member Horvath THAT THERE IS NO TRUE HARDSHIP AND THERE WOULD BE TOO MUCH LOT COVERAGE AND THAT THERE IS A MOTION TO FIND NO HARDSHIP 
Ayes:  JOZWIAK, Wascher, HORVATH, EVELETH
NAYS:  NONE
Motion carried.
Vice Chairman Eveleth advised Mr. Mills to contact the Building Official for some possible creative solutions to building a smaller garage.
COMMISSIONER/PUBLIC COMMENTS:   None
ADJOURNMENT:

Motion by Board member WASCHER, supported by board member HORVATH to adjourn at 9:45 a.m.
YEAS: All.  Motion carried.







____________________________________

 





Dan Jozwiak, Secretary


m.m.s
Approved September 17, 2013

Approved June 17, 2014
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